
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MISSION UPDATE 
International Children’s Fund 

Tune into WEMI 91.9, WEMY 91.5 every Sunday,  

7:00 am and 8:55 pm for weekly Mission Updates 

 

International Children’s Fund 

619 Main Street, PO Box 583 
Neenah, WI 54956 
920.729.5721 
www.ICFAID.org 
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Thanks to all of our donors for 
your timely intervention. 
Nagbinna is one of Liberia’s 
poorest communities located in 
the Tewor District, Grand Cape 
Mount which is about 10 miles 
away from the border of Sierra 
Leone.  
 

Many people in Liberia live in abject 
poverty and are faced with many 
hardships. The country's infant 
mortality rate is among the 20 
highest in the world, and is listed as 
one of the bottom 10 countries on 
the United Nations' Human 

Development Index, which measures life 
expectancy, education and income. Also, 
Liberia has the world's third-highest 
unemployment rate.  Nagbinna has a 
population of over 900 persons, mostly 
children and youth. There are over 200 
vulnerable children who benefit from the 
support of International Children's Fund’s 
FMSC feeding program. 
   

Your generosity assures that they have 
what they need to grow and learn.  Pastor 
Paasewe and his team ministered the 
word of God and over 25 Muslims were 
saved.  They saw the need to start a 
fellowship and preschool for the children 
who are unable to walk more than 1 ½ 

hours to the nearest school.  The 
feeding program is truly a great help 
and has allowed for restored hope to 
these vulnerable rural children who 
have had no one to help them.   
 

Friends, this is another reason why 
we work and depend on our 
indigenous partners.  They know the 
culture, the language; they know 
where the need is and can go places 
where others have not or will not 
go.  Please keep our partners in 
prayer and know we couldn’t do 
what we do without you!   
 

Thank you for your support.  
 

Matthew 11:28 
Come to me, all of you who are tired 
from carrying heavy loads and I will 

give you rest. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Wishes in Liberia 
 
A HUGE thank you to everyone who participated in our Christmas Gift Shoe Box Drive.  Your generosity blessed 
children and adults with joy, hope, and love.  Often times, their shoebox is the first gift many of them ever receive! The 
treasures and personal letters inside communicate that someone cares for them and gives them an opportunity to 
experience the love of God.  Here is some feedback from our partner Pastor Emmanuel, administrator at the New 
Community Clinic in Lower Virginia, Liberia and leader of a local church.   
 
Emmanuel shared that the looks on the children’s faces said it all!  Some children started to play with their toys, some 
ate their treats, some had what others did not have and they shared their own special treats with one another.” 

 
A little girl named Princess Stewart said, “Many blessing to those that sent her gift 
and she really loved sharing her candy with the other children.”  She also said that 
for the past two months she had been begging her Mom to buy her a doll to play 
with, but her mom told her that she didn’t have money to buy one for her. When 
she opened her gift, she saw a beautiful doll in a pretty dress!  She just beamed 
with joy and excitement. 
 
A young boy named Chris Johnson had just asked Ps. Emmanuel if he could help 
him buy some notebooks for school because he ran out before the end of the  

semester and when he opened his Christmas gift, he was so happy to see notebooks, pens, pencils and other things 
he could use in school!  He was so happy and it was also a big help to his parents. 

 
We also came across two little girls sharing their gifts among themselves.  Their names are Peninah and Perrylee 
Greene. Pastor Emmanuel asked them how they felt about their gifts and Peninah, a fan of Barbie said, that she loved 
everything in her gift especially her doll, because she was going to treat her doll as if it was the best doll in the whole 
wide world because it had been her dream to have one.  Perrylee also said that  
they loved the treats that were in her gift, but she loved her toys, because she  
was going to play and share them with her brother. The next Sunday, their father  
Mr. Greene came to church to extend his thanks and appreciation to ICF and  
Pastor Emmanuel for the gifts his children received.  According to him, he said  
his week was blessed; his children kept playing and they were always happy  
with their toys.  He couldn’t stop talking about how his children adored their gifts. 
 
There were two brothers who weren’t speaking to each other, as small as they  
were; they weren’t at peace with one another. When the gifts distribution was done, both of them needed something 
and saw that the other had that item within their gift so they made peace and shared their gifts with each other.  Their 
Mom came to thank the church and ICF for solving her children’s differences through the thoughtful gifts.  Isn’t it neat to 
see how God works out even the simplest of problems!  Like her friends, Emma also received her gifts and was grateful 
especially for the peanut butter, she said she love it more than anything else.  Finally, some of the parents whose 
children received a gift said that the gifts had a great impact on their lives.  The things that were given to their children 
were good and it gave their children great joy.  It encouraged the kids to go back to church and grow up believing in 
God to bring their dreams to fulfillment.  One of the mothers said, “Thanks to our church and ICF families for the 
happiness of our children!” 

 
Please know that your support and efforts truly ARE making a difference in the 
 lives of countless children and adults throughout the world.  Please consider  

participating in our shoe box drive in 2016.  Remember that we do not  
charge shipping for any of the gifts, we appreciate  

your kindness and generosity.   
 



 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

     

       

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

                A Mother’s Love 

Hello friends, I am Lori Fulcer, President of Int’l Children’s Fund.  Don’t you agree 

that a mother’s love is one of the strongest universal bonds?  Here at ICF, we are 

blessed to learn from the women living in all areas of the world.  Some have plenty 

and some have little, but their inspiring stories of strength remind us that we are all 

really working for the same cause: our children.   

 

In honor of Mother’s Day, I wanted to share a story about a Mother that lives in Banjor Community, Virginia, Montserrado County, 

Liberia.  Her name is Estella Nyemah.  She is a mother of four children and a grandmother of eight grandchildren!  One is a 

physician, one is an electrical engineer, another has a degree in Criminal Justice, while the fourth is a Petty Trader (business man).  

All of her children were raised by her alone. She sent them to school when she herself did not have a formal education. She fed 

them, clothed them, took care of and supported them with the little money that she earned from her table market (a very small 

business in the marketplace).  All on her own, she took care of her small business and her children.  From her great courage and 

her heart, her children followed in her footsteps.  When she was asked what it takes to be a mother and loving grandmother, she 

shared the following… 

“First, love God with all of your heart and then seek patience, dedication, sacrifice, love and generosity.  There is nothing much I 

can explain about loving God. You just have to love him!  Even with our children most of the time you just have to have faith and 

believe in God for change.  When things are going wrong, when you feel like things are out of control and when your children aren’t 

listening to sound advice, you have to keep praying.   

It was with great patience I raised my children.  Some had attitude problems, some had issues with peer pressure and some were 

born with illness.  It was by God’s grace and patience that helped me bring them up as Christians.  At certain points in time, people 

said that I should leave my children but I didn’t give up and patience in the Lord was the tool that I used to have my children grow 

up in a decent manner. 

As a mother, dedication should be the hallmark of your life.  Who or what you dedicate your life to affects your children’s 

upbringing.  As for me, since I was alone, I dedicated my whole life to serving God and raising my children. I dedicated my days 

and nights to taking care of them, praying for them, waking up or staying up late at night seeing that they were okay, checking that 

they led a healthy lifestyle, teaching them how to respond to crisis and teaching them good morals. 

Most of the time I had to go without what I wanted, what I desired; seeing things that friends had that I could not afford to have and 

my happiness and at certain points in time, my own health.  As a mother you have to be willing to sacrifice.  If I only focused on 

myself, I don’t know where my children would be today.  Love and generosity, as I combine the two, were all I used to see my 

children coming up as successful children.  Being able to give them love as a mother, seeing to it that they have shelter, food, 

clothes and a proper education so as to fight for their place in the world and to have a better future.  To me, that is what it takes to 

be a Mother.” 

Friends, Estella is so special and encouraging isn’t she?  She is one of the countless women that we 

support, and with your help, she has accomplished every Mother’s desire, to have happy, healthy children 

and see them grow in the Lord and in life.  Estella is someone that we can all aspire to be like, a mother 

after God’s heart.  Please keep her and other mother’s and grandmother’s like her in prayer for strength, 

faith and blessings as they struggle just to provide basic necessities to their families on a daily basis. 

We want to wish you all a blessed and Happy Mother’s Day.   

   

To show your appreciation to a special woman in your life this Mother’s Day, please consider a 

donation to ICF along with a Mother’s Day greeting online or by mail.  

https://support.icfaid.org/donatenow 

With Mother's Day just a few weeks away, now's  a great time to plan for great Mother's Day gifts like jewelry, flowers, & electronics. You can 

support ICF by shopping at AMAZON! Please go to the following link to shop: http://smile.amazon.com/ch/39 - 1303430  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Private giving in America is bigger than you think.  It’s because of nice people like you that we are able to assist so many people around the world.  On a few occasions I 

have been asked, “What do you do for the poor in America?”  We have in many cases helped people in America when someone really needed help.  We support a local food 

bank; we were one of the first responders with the crisis when Katrina hit the southern states.  Within a few days we had three pallets of medical supplies trucked to doctors 

working with the suffering people in the heart of the storm.   

 

In America we have been blessed with many caring organizations that can assist people with everything from food to medicine to 

even building wheel chair ramps free of charge for people that need them.  The help is here, you just have to find it or call around 

to find the right organization to assist.  In the countries where we work there are no organizations to help.  Orphanages are out of 

food, hospitals are very limited in help and medical supplies.  Many countries don’t even have an emergency response ambulance.  

Many doctors don’t have the medicines they need and if they do, most people do not have the money to purchase the medicine 

they need.  In many cases, people go to a doctor only to find out that they need a certain medicine and the doctor doesn’t have it 

and often the medicine may not even be available.  It is really sad.  There is no way you can compare the living standard in 

America to what is available in most third world countries.   

 

I have seen mothers and young girls standing on the roadside of major cities ready to sell themselves for a little money to purchase food or feed their children.  As a result, 

many die from AIDS and infect others.  I have seen fathers run away from their wives and children because the famine was so bad that they couldn’t supply the need for food 

or care for their family.  When you stop and think about that you begin to realize how bad things really are.  Children with worms so bad that it kills them, malaria killing 

children and adults because they can’t afford the medicine that only costs $8.00.  This to them is 25% of their monthly income.  Many mothers die from infections in child 

birth as a result of not being able to purchase medicine or have good health care.  Believe me it is worse than you think. 

 

In America, the non-profit sector comprises 11% of the total workforce.  To put that in perspective, the charitable sector passed 

the national defense sector in size in 1993 and it continues to grow.  These numbers don’t even begin to count the number of 

volunteers that help so many organizations like International Children’s Fund.  Let me say right here and now, we have some 

of the best volunteers in the world helping us with so many projects.  It is only because of them that we are able to maintain 

our 4-Star Charity Navigator rating for trustworthiness and financial responsibility.   

 

Let me say this again.  It is only because of you that we can do what we do.  Thousands of lives are saved in so many ways; 

food, clothing, medicine, water wells, building homes and clinics, teaching and training and of course the preaching of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Thank you for your love and concern! 

 

 

                               


